Illinois AAUP
State council meeting minutes

September 20, 2008

John Marshal Law School

315 S. Plymouth Court, Chicago, Il

Present: Jerry Kendal, president, Peter Kirstein, vice-president, Ken Andersen, treasurer,

Michael Harkins, Kurt Field, Pan Papacostas, John Wilson, Peter Insley, Matthew Abraham, Lee Maltby, treasurer

1. Meeting began at 10 a.m. with welcome from Jerry Kendall. Jerry and the council congratulated John Wilson for his recent television appearances.
2. Minutes of March 29, 2008 were approved.

3. President’s report—Jerry Kendall

Jerry raised issue of recruitment to increase raise membership. Contacts made last year via email had no apparent success. Frustration was expressed re: not knowing who are the members, where are the chapters and who are the chapter leaders? Lee stated that he will contact national (again) to try and obtain updated membership list. 

Council discussed having lawyers available to assist faculty if needed. It was agreed that attorney names would not be listed on website so that faculty seeking assistance would go through the council first.

4. Treasurer’s report—Ken Andersen

Ken reported that he is investigating the status of the council’s bank accounts. Can money be saved? Or better interest rate, etc. Balance currently stands at approximately $38,000. Ken also informed council of his current address and change in email. Jerry thanked Ken for taking on the job. Ken also reported that difficulties exist still in communicating with the national office. Ken’s report was accepted by the council.

5. Secretary report—Lee Maltby, had nothing to report

6. Updating website. 

Jerry took opinions as to what should be included on website, the design, links, news, possible ‘blog’ format, etc. The phrase of the day being ‘understated elegance.’ It was agreed that John Wilson would be the funnel by which news, comments, etc., would be posted on the website. Jerry reported that old content would be included in the new website. Pan asked Jerry to send out bio info to have updated information. It was also agreed that links to existing/functioning chapters should be on the website. Ken suggested that perhaps an intern could be hired to ferret out contacts at chapters, and again, see if we (Lee) can get current information on membership and chapters. Jerry will be in touch with the architects to get the website up soon. 
7. Annual conference.

Jerry reported two offers to host annual conference; one from Roosevelt University and the other from Augustana located in the Quad cities area. It was agreed that the conference would likely have better attendance if at Roosevelt, esp. as Roosevelt has large AAUP membership. Pan Papacostas stated that he would contact Sharon Grant to see if Roosevelt is still interested. Council discussed 3 dates for conference, first choice is April 18, 2nd, April 4, 3rd choice April 25. Some discussion followed the idea of Ken Andersen to offer other activities and possibly re-arranging the format to attract more attendees. John Wilson suggested partnering with other organizations such as CoCal, IEA, etc., to increase attendance.  Ken suggested inviting the new secretary general Gary Rhoads to speak. Council supported Ken’s suggestion and Jerry Kendall will contact Gary Rhoads. 
8. Committee reports—Committee A.

A spirited discussion of the ‘situation’ at DePaul University was the primary topic of committee A. After significant input it was agreed that committee A would write a report based on the published materials that originated from the activities surrounding the denial of tenure of Professors Finkelstein and Larudee. Once the report has been vetted by the council, it will then be publicized via the website, press release, and a mailing to universities and colleges in the state. 
Other committee reports—Michael Harkins reported being involved with faculty at Concordia University and Harper College, who are interested in forming a chapter. Michael Harkins also suggested that at some time in the future perhaps IL-AAUP might host a regional conference. That way schools located outside of the Chicago metropolitan area can be involved in AAUP activities. Peter Kirstein mentioned that he will be speaking at Lewis University on October 22. Committee G: Peter Insley reported that he had not heard of any problems with part-time faculty. 
Committee R: Lee will send report on membership to council members. Committee W, no report. 
Committee T: Pan can chair but reminded council that he can not vote, but will help if asked. 
John Wilson asked if we need a nominating committee; this was answered in the affirmative by Jerry Kendal. 
9. Illinois Academe

John Wilson reported that he hopes to mail out the fall issue in early November. The deadline for reports and articles is Halloween. 
10. Annual convention

Lee and Ken reported problem with our representatives not being credentialed in time in order to vote in ASC meetings. Jerry (and Lee) will make sure that this does not happen for the next annual meeting. It was also reported that the proposed ‘trifurcation’ of AAUP was approved overwhelmingly in June. 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 12:15 p.m. Most members then dined next door on the fourth floor, with plentiful sunshine and a cooling vapour (sans absinthe).
Respectfully submitted, 

Lee Maltby, secretary

